
City of Batesville 
Common Council 
Memorial Building 

March 14, 2011 
6:45 PM 

 
 
 
 

Members Present:  Herman Struewing, Gene Lambert, Edwin Hunter, Robert Narwold,  
                                Brad Dreyer 
 
Mayor Rick Fledderman     City Clerk-Treasurer:  Ron Weigel      City Attorney:  Lynn Fledderman 
 
Gene Lambert made a motion, seconded by Herman Struewing, to approve the minutes form the 
previous meeting.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Congratulations to the BHS Bulldogs Basketball Team on the regional win at Shelbyville and 
good luck in the semi-state game. 
 
On Thursday, 3/17/11 from 6:00 – 8:00 PM, a “Thank You Celebration” for all the community 
support shown for the Stellar Grant combined with a “Pep Rally” for the BHS Basketball Team will 
be held at Amack’s Well Coffee Shop (formerly Taft Furniture).  The community is welcome!  
 
Herman Struewing made a motion, seconded by Robert Narwold, to primarily adopt Ordinance # 
2-2011; General Sewer Use and Wastewater Pretreatment Ordinance.  All ayes so passed.  
 
Gene Lambert made a motion, seconded by Brad Dreyer, to approve Resolution # 3-2011; 
Eliminating and Renaming Certain Utility Funds.  A favorable recommendation was given by the 
Utility Service Board at their 2/24/11 meeting.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Edwin Hunter made a motion, seconded by Brad Dreyer, to allocate $5600.00 from Belterra 
Funds for the installation of security cameras at the Village Green in the city parking lot.  All ayes 
so passed. 
 
Brad Dreyer made a motion, seconded by Edwin Hunter, to approve the claims as reported by the 
City Clerk-Treasurer.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Robert Narwold made a motion, seconded by Brad Dreyer, to adjourn.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:10 PM. 
 
 
 
        _________________________  
        Richard Fledderman, Mayor 
 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
 
 
____________________________  
Ronald C. Weigel, Clerk-Treasurer 


